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PRESIDENT’'S MESSAGE

Greetings Eagle International members. Hope everyone is doing well and having fun.
For me this is good weather to be working on the bus (inside).

This year has been a good year for rallies. Mel and Trish Legg hosted one in Nebraska
City Nebraska, and Jim and Denise Hufford hosted one in Branson Missouri. It is
amazing to me the amount of work that each couple put in, but it showed and was
certainly appreciated. Jim and Denise are working on a rally for next year, and | will
put a little information in this newsletter.

Be well until we meet again.

Marty Golden F299092



Nebraska City, Nebraska Rally

Nebraska City is on the Missouri River next to lowa. There is quite a bit of history
here.

Thursday everyone arrived and visited and caught up. Friday we went to Lewis and
Clark museum and then to Kimmel Orchard and Vineyard, followed by a bonfire
and true stories. Saturday us guys went to the Kregal windmill museum. | really

liked this, this is where they made Eli windmill among other things for several
years, it is still in working order. I'm going to let Elaine tell you what the girls did,
here she is:

“While the guys were at the windmill museum us girls caravaned to town and had
brunch downtown at The Keeping Room. a unique restaurant/boutique. The meal
was served on Polish Pottery, which was special. Then we went to the Wildwood
Historic Center and toured a home built in 1869. The house was decorated for
Christmas with decorations from that time period. Our hostess was also dressed for
that time and gave a wonderful and informative tour. It was fun to see how our
"great-grandparents” may have lived.”

Ok I'm back. For supper that evening we ate at Whiskey Springs in lowa, followed
by bonfire and more true stories. Sunday we just did our own thing til supper
where Mel cooked his famous brisket, pork roast and baked beans, then bonfire
and true stories. Monday we headed out to Branson. Mike and Susan Groves threw
out the welcome mat so several busses stayed at ther place in Kansas City on the
way to Branson.

Branson is one of my favorite places.

Wednesday everyone arrived. Jim and Denise along with Eric and Karen cooked
hamburgers and pies with homemade ice cream made by David Anderson,
followed by karaoke (bet you thought | was going to say bonfire and true stories.)
Thursday we ate lunch at Finley Farms in Ozark Jim had supper catered and several
went to see shows, then bonfire and true stories. Friday we divided forces boys
went to farm sale and girls went to tea room, Then the cooks (Jim, Karen, Eric,
Denise) cooked Mississippi catfish. This sounds easier than it was, followed by
bonfire and true stories. Saturday we did our own thing til supper were we ate at
College of the Ozarks, followed by bonfire and true stories (After hearing some of
these stories for the tenth time | wonder) Sunday we went home.

Thanks to Mel, Trish, Jim, Denise, Eric, and Karan for a job well done!



Eagle Rally

Eagles International FMCA Rally in Gulf Shores/Orange Beach, Alabama October 11th-15th, 2023.

Save the dates, details will be coming soon. This rally will be during the 50t Annual National

Shrimp Festival and is sure to be a blast!
Mark your calendars for the 50th Annual Shrimp Festival on October 12-15 in
Gulf Shores. This food-focused festival features 50 local and regional vendors
serving crab cakes, conch fritters, lobster, Cajun pistols and many other types
of delicious food. While here, you can enjoy fresh Gulf shrimp boiled, fried,
steamed, and just about any other way you can imagine. The highlight of the
event is, of course, the shrimp, but there is much more to enjoy!
Get ready to dance in the sand to more than 100 hours of musical
entertainment featuring a lineup of national, regional, and local acts. There will
be musical acts to please all ears, with two stages offering non-stop music for
four days. You'll tap your feet to blues, classic rock, jazz, country, and even
more styles of music.

Hosted by Jim&Denise Hufford
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